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October 2018
As you are hopefully aware, VASA has been providing community transport services for 40 years. We are writing to all Parish Council to ask for funding to help us to continue our work.

In 1978 a small group was asked by the district council to look at problems facing the community and VASA, in its original form began with the aim to help people overcome the issues of rural and social isolation. Community Transport followed the following year as the research from the group highlighted the need for an affordable community transport service, especially for those needing to get to medical appointments. This was quickly followed by lunch clubs and other initiatives to combat loneliness and isolation, with communities raising these issues decades before loneliness and isolation became headlines.

We want to continue the great work of those original volunteers and of those that followed. However, years of austerity cuts are now taking their toll and VASA need to look at alternative funding. Stratford District Council and Warwickshire County Council both fund VASA but this funding has been static since the current austerity budgets, meaning a loss of funding in real terms.

To continue with both our community transport service, including both medical and social inclusion journeys; and our activity programme, including lunch clubs, chair exercises and activity groups; we are asking all parish councils to award VASA £500 to fund services for your residents.

The funding will be used for the following:

Volunteer Recruitment

Volunteering nationally has decreased by over 15% in the past decade (ONS)
In order to cope with the increasing demand on the service, due partly to an above average ageing population across the district, we need to recruit more volunteers for all of our services. We already use social media, local press, posters and leaflets. However, we now need to look at paid advertising to help us reach potential volunteers as this has proved successful in the past for VASA. We also need to cover the cost of printing leaflets and posters and arranging leaflet drops.

It costs approximately £200 to recruit and train each volunteer including the costs of reference and Enhanced DBS Checks. Our aim will be to recruit at least one volunteer in each parish/town.

Marketing

Although we currently have 4,000 people across the districts registered to use the service, we know that there are many more in need of our assistance who do not know that they are able to use community transport or access our day services or activity groups. Although many older people are using both social media and the internet, the majority will not access services via this route. We need to ensure that everyone is able to find out about the services available. This may mean that we will have to pay for some advertising in local press as well as printing costs of posters and leaflets.

Training

As already mentioned, the volunteering pot is decreasing and to attract, and more importantly retain volunteers, we must offer them support with a robust induction and training programme. Volunteers have asked for training that includes dementia awareness and basic First Aid. We aim that all new volunteers, and existing volunteers that wish to attend, will become Dementia Friends within the next two years. Although the Dementia Friends sessions are free, with Dementia Champions leading the session, we still need to pay for room hire and refreshments for those attending. First Aid is costlier but is something that many volunteers have requested to give them the confidence to carry out their role safely. 

As the area we cover is more than half the geographical area of the county, we cannot expect volunteers to travel to our main office and must run some of our training sessions in external venues. We will, of course, use free rooms where available,

Umbrella Groups

Due to funding cuts and increased bureaucracy, many smaller organisations have been forced to close, with a predicted 25% of small charities closing in the 10 years up to 2020.

VASA act as an umbrella organisation allowing groups to continue without the worries of governance, such as Charity Commission returns, insurance or audit. We also help groups to start up by offering the same service while the group can concentrate on the daily running. Our umbrella groups include the Carers Café and Studley Dementia Garden.

The funding will allow us to support any existing groups in your area that are at risk.

Activity Programme

Our tagline is reducing isolation within our communities. We aim to reduce isolation via our community engagement programme that is able to support local communities to set up lunch clubs and activities such as chair exercise or singing for fun. Nationally, these types of groups have been proven to reduce loneliness and isolation and improve health and wellbeing. The chair exercise groups assist those who are at risk of falls by improving both physical health, balance and confidence. If your area has a need, such as a regular coffee morning, we will recruit volunteers and support the setting up of groups and activities.

VASA core costs

Last year VASA supported over 3,000 residents in the community. This year we have already surpassed this number. Our community transport is matching approximately 80 journeys per day, we have a number of lunch clubs and activity groups across the district and we now have 3 day services offering carer respite for those caring for someone living with dementia. 

VASA has been through some major restructuring over the last 12 months, including a change to the staffing structure, reducing staffing hours by 28 hours per week. 

VASA has used a substantial amount of reserves over the last 3 years to meet the shortfall in funding. As such, VASA is no longer in the financial position to meet these shortfalls and must get funding from other sources. 

We have applied for funding from various trusts and national organisations but these small awards do not meet the full costs of the services on offer.

The running costs of the organisation, its groups and services costs £180,000 per annum. This equates to £45 per client. 

If we paid basic salaries for the volunteer hours, this would have cost £138,000 in 2017. 

Increased costs in rent, utilities, business rates and insurance costs have added to our outgoings. We have also had to introduce an IT system that can keep up with the demand. These costs need to be met to ensure that we can continue to offer our services. We have made cuts where possible, renegotiating our telephone contract for example as well as reducing staffing costs.

We do not want to introduce a stricter eligibility criteria, limiting those who can access the services. Nor do we wish to reduce the services we have on offer. Therefore, we would ask that the council considers funding VASA £500 for the following year to enable us to continue to support our more vulnerable residents, their carers and families.

If you require further information, including accounts, our business plan or sources of research, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely
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Kirsty Holder
Charity Manager
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